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President’s Message

Hello Terrace friends and neighbors,

Hope your New Year is going well! I am excited to see what 2022 will bring 
and humbled to be writing my first President's letter. There are a lot of 
things going on and to remember this winter which is great! Winter weather 
is inevitable, so remember to drive carefully and do not park in the street at 
night. A car was hit by a plow last year which I hope does not happen this 
year. I will be working closely with the town to keep our roads in tip top 
condition. I am sure you are all wondering about the progress of the park on 
Tioga Blvd. I am excited and hopeful that paving for the basketball hoops 
and walking path should start this spring!! We also have many events that 
we would love for you to attend, so please keep an eye on our Facebook 
page for times and dates. Last, but not least, we still have some vacancies 
on our board, one being the ever popular Garage Sale coordinator. This is 
one of my personal favorite times in the Terrace and I hope to be able to 
continue the tradition, if you have any interest contact me or any other 
board member or just stop by a meeting, we would love to see you! Here’s 
to a safe and prosperous 2022.

Thanks for all you do!!

Joe Dapolito

                                                                                                     Jan 2022



TTCA Officers
For 2022

President - Joe Dapolito
Vice President - Jeanet Hazar

Secretary - Shannan Crescente
Treasurer - Nancy Sydlosky 

ESTATE PLANNING SEMINAR
Sponsored by the TTCA

Date – February 19, 2022
Time - 10:00 am to 11:30 am

Location - Park Terrace Community Methodist Church,
30 Glann Rd., Apalachin

RSVP – Jeanet Hazar at 607-725-2978 (please leave a message)
Or e-mail me at jsoccermomh@gmail.com no later than Feb. 14th.

PRESENTED BY: Karen McMullen, Attorney – Partner
Levene, Gouldin and Thompson, LLP

 TOPICS:

● Estate planning – Wills, Powers of Attorney, Healthy Care Proxy, and Living 
Wills (what are they, what do they do, and do I actually need them?)

● DO I NEED TO KEEP ALL MY PAPERS? – A discussion on the important legal 
documents to save forever and what can be discarded.

● MY HOUSE, MY CASTLE – Should I “give” my house to my kids? 
(Considerations related to getting and paying for long-term care)



TTCA 2022 Scholarships
For High School Seniors

TIOGA TERRACE CIVIC ASSOCIATION
Meetings are held the 2nd Tuesday of every month 

except during the months of July & August, at 7PM at 
the Park Terrace Community Methodist Church, 30 Glann Rd., Apalachin. 

For the last twenty--three years, the Tioga Terrace Civic Association 
has awarded a scholarship to a college-bound senior who has 
demonstrated regular service to his or her school community. This year 
the Civic Association will be awarding two $500 scholarships to two 
worthy students. To be eligible, the students must be a graduating 
senior, a resident of Tioga Terrace and accepted into a continuing 
education program. 

Typically, the scholarship application period is announced in 
February-March by the Vestal High School Guidance Department, 
which also provides the application forms (watch for announcements 
and/ or postings). Students attending schools other than Vestal may 
obtain an application by calling or emailing Meredith Bocek at (607) 
687-3410 or mbocek@stny.rr.com. 

Please note that the selection criteria are identical to that of the 
Apalachin Lions Club’s annual scholarships. If you apply for the Lion’s 
Club scholarship, and live in the Terrace, your application will 
automatically be considered for the TTCA scholarship. 

The Civic Association is pleased to offer these scholarships as a way to 
encourage, recognize and reward civic responsibility among young 
adults in the Terrace. If you have been active in service to your school 
and community, we encourage you to apply. 

mailto:mbocek@stny.rr.com


Santa's visit to 107 children in the Terrace, on Dec 18th was a 
huge success!  Santa enjoyed his visits with all the families.  
Thank you to Santa, (Will Roden), his elf Kaden Savelli and 

Jennifer Savelli, the Apalachin fire dept and firefighter Jason 
Henderson for their help making this day happen. 

They made many children smile on that day.





Tioga Terrace welcomes new residents to our community this 
winter. We are glad to see all the new arrivals from North Carolina, 
New York City, Waverly, Whitney Point and elsewhere! Welcome 

bags were given at all homes.

Welcome to:

- Zachary and Amanda Allen who purchased 156 Glann Road.
- Syed Fakhruzzaman and family who now reside at 8 Alpine 

Drive. 
- Mark Krmenek and Bridgett Cole and children who now reside 

at 14 Alpine Drive.
- Heather and Joshua and their children who now reside at 17 

Highland Drive.
- Sarah Root and Matt Goodspeed and children who now 

reside at 22 Highland Drive.
- Welcome to new residents at 26 Frederick Drive, 2 Cooper 

Drive, and 172 Glann Road

To advertise in the TTCA newsletter, which is published 4 times a year (Spring, Fall, holiday and winter), 
and goes to almost 800 households, email Jennifer Savelli at jsavelli@uek12.org. Prices are: business 
card size $20, ¼ page $30, ½ page $50, full page $100. Checks should be payable to Tioga Terrace 

Civic Association and mailed to Jennifer Savelli at 5 Brookside Ave West. Inclusion is on a first come first 
served basis and as space allows. Payment must be made prior to acceptance. 

REMINDER ABOUT PARKING ON THE STREET IN THE WINTER
Per the Town of Owego Highway Department, there is no parking on the street 
between the hours of 2:00AM and 7:00 AM from November 15th - March 15th. 

mailto:jsavelli@uek12.org


Holiday Light Contest Winners 2022

So many festive Terrace decorations with colorful holiday lights!  It was an extraordinary challenge to choose 
the best entry, so many wonderful entryways – all very inviting!  And, entire streets such as Hilltop, West 
Glann, Oakwood, Azalea, and many more were magical.  It was a pleasure to see all the different ways to 
decorate homes for the holidays.  This year’s categories were most creative, best entryway, and inspired. 

Congratulations to the properties at …

Most Creative: 39 Highland -I’m sure there were smiles every time one drove by the lighted playhouse with 
the wreath on the doorway and surrounded by lighted trees.  The little girls are lucky to have such an engaged 
Dad to put up all those lights!

Best Entryway: 5 Oakwood – Such a pleasure to view all the lovely lights on the sidewalk leading up to the 
entryway and the wooden soldiers guarding the doorway.

Inspired – 4 Alpine:  Every year we get to enjoy the fabulous lighted tree on the lawn.  What clinched this 
winner is the comment from the neighbor saying that they were inspired to light their tree because of the 
lighted tree at this house.  We are seeing more lighted trees because of 4 Alpine!  

All of our winners receive gift cards to JuUice Juicery. 

Thanks to EVERYONE who took the time and effort to brighten the streets of the Terrace with Holiday Spirit.  
We continue to receive responses from people throughout the Terrace who enjoy the festive displays. We 
encourage everyone to start planning now for what you can do to make your house, or even your whole 
street, shine the brightest next year.  The TTCA has already started to think about categories for 2022…

Till next year…

Most Creative: 39 Highland      

Best Entryway: 5 Oakwood    

Inspired – 4 Alpine
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Terrace Talk is published by the Tioga Terrace Civic Association (TTCA), Apalachin, NY.  Discussion of issues herein is intended to 
educate and inform.  Advertisement in this publication does not constitute endorsement by the TTCA, nor is TTCA responsible in any way 

for goods or services advertised herein.  All submissions, including articles, letters or advertisements are subject to approval before 
publication. TTCA reserves the right to edit, refuse, reject or cancel any written work or ads at any time.   Comments may be addressed 

to Editor,  5 Brookside Ave. West, Apalachin, NY 13732, or email to jsavelli@uek12.org.

                                                           TTCA   Board Members                                                               01-01-2022

Members Position E-Mail Address  Home Address Home Phone Other Phone

Autieri, Nicki Photographer ncautieri@gmail.com 434-6441

Barrett, Keri Membership kbgg364@gmail.com 4 Bowen Lane 625-2580

Bocek, Meredith Scholarship mbocek@stny.rr.com 75 Glann Rd 658-6589

Bocek, Meredith Christmas Lights mbocek@stny.rr.com 75 Glann Rd 658-6589

Bocek, Meredith Highway/Legislative mbocek@stny.rr.com 75 Glann Rd 658-6589

Bocek, Meredith Newcomers mbocek@stny.rr.com 75 Glann Rd 658-6589

OPEN POSITION Newsletter Assist

Crescente, Shannan Secretary screscente@exitnys.com 3 W Glann Rd 972-9434

Dapolito, Joe President coojoe78@yahoo.com 31 W Glann Rd 651-7838

Fuerstenberg, Linda Newcomers lfuersten@yahoo.com 70 Frederick Dr 258-0161

Hazar, Jeanet Special Events jsoccermomh@gmail.com 3 Brookside Ave W 725-2978

Hazar, Jeanet Vice President jsoccermomh@gmail.com 3 Brookside Ave W 725-2978

Lynch, Kate Halloween Decorations lynchura@stny.rr.com 17 Overbrook Dr 258-0128 765-5882

Mancinelli, Tara Halloween  Party taralazyriver22@gmail.com 4 Elmwood Dr 759-9518

Roden, Linda Santa Visits ljroden@stny.rr.com 3 Brookside Ave E 625-4198 727-0929

Savelli, Jennifer Newsletter Editor jsavelli@uek12.org 5 Brookside Ave W 651-5885

Showalter, Mike Website Admin diveinwatches@gmail.com 5 Frederick Dr 239-2072

Sydlosky, Nancy Treasurer nsyd19@stny.rr.com 19 Oakwood Dr 258-0276 321-1879

Wolff, Teri Gardens wolff.teri@gmail.com 59 Frederick Dr 625-4268

OPEN POSITION Garage Sale 

Parks


